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Social Program PhD Requirements 

The goal of the Social graduate training program is to prepare students to make significant 
empirical and theoretical contributions to social psychology. The program provides training 
leading to the PhD in Social Psychology and prepares students for research careers in academic 
and nonacademic settings. During their training, students become familiar with past and current 
work in social psychology through courses and seminars, formal and informal interactions with 
faculty, journal reading, and attendance at conferences. In addition, students acquire the 
methodological and statistical skills necessary for conducting sound research, as well as an 
appreciation of the ethical issues associated with conducting psychological research. Finally, 
students gain experience publishing scientific papers and presenting talks at professional 
meetings. Upon completion of their degree, students have broad knowledge of the field of social 
psychology, specialized expertise in one or more research areas, and the conceptual and 
methodological skills necessary to conduct high-quality research.  

The training program uses a mentoring model. Beginning in their first semester in graduate 
school, students work closely with their faculty advisors on projects of mutual interest. These 
research relationships continue throughout students’ graduate careers, with the expectation that 
students’ relationship with their advisor will gradually transition from apprentice to colleague 
and that students will demonstrate increasing independence in developing and carrying out 
research projects. Throughout their entire training, students will have access to a mentoring 
committee composed of their advisor and two other faculty members (typically, but not 
necessarily, from the Social program). Students meet with their mentoring committee at least 
once a year and can seek additional mentorship from their committee as needed.  

In addition to taking advantage of the research opportunities and support provided by their 
advisors, students are expected to participate fully in the intellectual life of the program, 
department, and wider university community, which includes Carnegie Mellon University as 
well as the University of Pittsburgh. For example, students are encouraged to take courses and 
seminars in other areas of psychology as well as other disciplines and to attend talks on both the 
Pitt and CMU campuses.   

 
Coursework 

Core Courses  

During their first two years in graduate school, students are expected to take the following five 
core courses:  

(1) A broad survey course (Foundations of Social Psychology) and two additional courses 
offered by Social Program faculty (if available). These latter courses might focus on such topics 
as: close relationships; group and intergroup processes; prejudice, conflict resolution; goals and 
motivation; emotion; and the self. If courses by Social Program faculty are not available, 
students can discuss alternative courses that meet this requirement with their advisor and the 
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program chair (e.g., courses offered at CMU, courses in departments such as Public Health, 
Organizational Behavior, Education, etc.).  

(2) Two graduate courses in quantitative methods taught by departmental faculty (Statistical 
Analysis 1 and 2).  

***Students aiming to complete their Master’s degree in two years will need to complete at least 
one additional elective course to meet the minimum credits (see “Master’s thesis” section for 
more information) in their first two years.*** 

Selection of core courses should be done in consultation with the student's advisor and 
mentoring committee.   

Students entering with a Master’s degree from another institution may be exempted from one or 
more core courses, depending on their previous training. Requests for exemption should be made 
to the student’s mentoring committee, accompanied by documentation of prior courses, including 
syllabi and grade information. In the case of statistics courses, the chair of the mentoring 
committee will consult with the instructors of departmental statistics courses to determine the 
appropriateness of the exemption. If the mentoring committee feels that an exemption is 
warranted, it will make a recommendation in writing to the program chair, who will then either 
approve the recommendation or bring it to the program faculty for discussion and decision.  

Elective Courses 

Before obtaining the PhD, students are required to take at least four additional elective courses or 
seminars at the graduate level to deepen and expand their knowledge.  

At least two of these courses/seminars should deal with substantive topics in social psychology 
and related disciplines and can be taught by Psychology Department faculty or by faculty in 
other units at Pitt and CMU. At least one additional substantive course/seminar should be taught 
by a Psychology Department faculty member with a primary program affiliation other than 
Social.  

Students are also expected to take at least one graduate-level statistics course beyond the 
required two-course core sequence. These elective statistics courses should be selected to help 
students gain a sophisticated knowledge of statistical techniques needed to do cutting-edge 
research in social psychology (e.g., advanced regression analysis, multilevel modeling). These 
courses may be taken in various departments at Pitt and CMU.  

Selection of elective courses/seminars should be done in consultation with the student's advisor 
and mentoring committee.  

In addition to these nine (five core + 4 elective) courses, students are also required to take the 
departmental Teaching of Psychology course (PSY 2970). It is strongly recommended that 
students enroll either during the term prior to their first TF assignment or during the term of their 
first assignment. 



 3 

***Please note that students require 72 credits total to fulfill their PhD requirements. These 
additional credits can be earned through a combination of non-requirement courses like 
Independent Study, Directed Study, Research & Thesis (PSY 2000 and 3000). Students can 
consult with the Graduate Student Administrator to ensure they are fulfilling these credit 
requirements.*** 

Summer Credits 

Note that the Dietrich School of Arts & Sciences has implemented a change to the summer 
term’s required credits and has added a new course registration called “Summer Milestone 
Study” (SMS). You are no longer required to register for 3-credits during the summer term, and 
instead will just need to be registered in the SMS course (or FTDB if you have passed your PhD 
Comp exam and have 72+ credits). This course takes the place of any non-requirement courses 
that you may take over the summer, such as Independent Study, Directed Study, Research & 
Thesis, etc. (excluding FTDB). This course does not have any meetings or requirements to it, and 
is just used for registration purposes. SMS is worth 0-credits and does not have any negative 
impact on your tuition. Unfortunately, because this course is worth 0-credits, any credits that you 
were previously taking through non-requirement courses will need to be taken elsewhere in your 
Fall and Spring terms. Any specific degree requirement courses that you may take over the 
summer will be unaffected by this change and can still be taken for up to 3 credits.  

Satisfactory Course Performance 

Students are expected to maintain at least a B average in all courses and seminars, with no more 
than one course at or below B-. In addition, students must earn a grade of B or better in all core 
courses and a grade of B- or better in all elective courses. Failure to meet the minimum grade 
requirement requires that a course be taken again and passed with an acceptable grade. This 
option will be offered only once for a given course.    

 
Research Activities 

During their first two terms in graduate school, students are expected to conduct a first-year 
research project under the supervision of their advisor. This project can derive from ongoing 
research activities in the advisor’s laboratory or can be a completely new line of work. Students 
should present their projects in a program seminar at the end of their first year.  

Students are expected to maintain a strong and consistent research involvement throughout their 
graduate careers. As part of this involvement, they should expect to present papers at scientific 
meetings, submit papers to professional journals, and present their work at least once a year at 
program seminars. To increase the breadth of their research experience and skills, students are 
encouraged to do research with at least two faculty members before graduation. The scope of 
research projects designed to meet this requirement should be negotiated between students and 
faculty to ensure that students are not unduly distracted from their primary research foci. (This 
requirement does not mandate that students change primary advisors while working on research 
projects with other faculty.)   
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Master's Thesis 

In the second year of graduate study, the student, in consultation with his or her advisor, submits 
a list of three proposed Master’s committee members to the faculty of the Social program. At 
least two of these should be faculty members of the Social program.  

After the committee is approved by the program, the student submits a proposal for an empirical 
research project (15 double-spaced pages maximum, excluding references, tables, and figures) to 
committee members. The proposal, developed in consultation with and approved by the student’s 
advisor, should contain the following sections: Background and Significance; Research Design 
and Methods; Data Analytic Procedures; Expected Results; Implications.  

No earlier than one week after receiving the proposal, the committee meets with the student to 
discuss it. It is customary for the student to present a brief overview (approximately 10 minutes) 
of the proposal prior to responding to questions. The committee makes suggestions for any 
changes in the proposal and decides whether it can be approved at the meeting. If not, the 
committee decides on a next step (e.g., circulation of a modified proposal, another meeting). 
After the proposal is approved, the student can move forward with data collection (or data 
analysis if data are already collected).  

After the research is completed, the student, in consultation with his or her advisor, prepares a 
thesis reporting the work. The thesis should be in journal article format, adhere to the latest APA 
style requirements, and be no longer than 35 pages (excluding references, tables, and figures). 
After the advisor approves the thesis, the student distributes it to committee members. 

No earlier than one week after the thesis is distributed, the student meets with the committee to 
defend it. It is customary for the student to present a brief overview (approximately 10 minutes) 
of the thesis prior to responding to questions. As a result of this meeting, the committee can 
either (a) accept the thesis as is or (b) require modifications to be approved by either the advisor 
or the entire committee. The Master’s degree is not awarded until the student has received 
approval for any modifications of the thesis and has successfully completed the core courses 
described above. 

To receive their Master’s certification, students are required to earn a minimum of 30 credits. 
This includes completing the five required program core courses with a grade of B or better 
(15 credits), as well as an additional 15 credits. A maximum of 6 of these 15 additional credits 
can come from registration in the Research and Thesis MS degree course (PSY 2000). An 
additional 6 can come from Directed Study (PSY 3902). Any remaining credits can be fulfilled 
by graduate courses (including credits attained through cross-registration at other universities, 
e.g., courses taught by Social faculty at CMU*, and from other schools at the University of 
Pittsburgh, e.g., Education), and no more than 12 credits of upper level undergraduate courses 
(designated course number > 1000). Important note: Independent study and undergraduate 
courses with designated course number < 1000 do not count towards the minimum requirement 
for an M.S. degree. *These courses are typically upper year undergraduate courses that allow 
several graduate students to register, e.g., Brooke Feeney’s Prosocial Behavior Course.  
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It is expected that students will successfully defend the Master’s thesis by the end of their third 
year in the program. Unless exempted by the program faculty, students who fail to do so will not 
be permitted to continue in graduate training. They will be given one additional year to complete 
all the requirements for a Master’s degree (thesis and core courses) and, whether or not they are 
successful, will be terminated from the program at the end of that year.  

Students who completed a Master’s thesis at another institution may be exempted from the 
program’s thesis requirement. Requests for exemption should be made to the student’s mentoring 
committee, which will decide whether the earlier thesis is comparable in topic, scope, and quality 
to typical theses approved by the program. If the committee feels that an exemption is warranted, 
it will make a recommendation to the program faculty, which will either approve or disapprove 
it.  

Decision Regarding Continuation in the Doctoral Program 

Following the successful defense of the Master’s thesis, students will be evaluated by the 
program faculty to determine their eligibility to remain in the program and pursue the PhD. 
Adequate course grades and timely completion of requirements are not sufficient for a positive 
recommendation. In addition, the faculty will consider such factors as the student’s ability to 
think critically, to present ideas orally and in writing, to generate creative research ideas, to 
design and carry out research projects, and to analyze and interpret research findings.  

If the faculty conclude that the student is not eligible to continue for the PhD, they will be 
informed of this decision in writing and terminated from the program at the end of the current 
semester. If the decision is positive, the student will be notified that they are permitted to write 
the Specialty Paper. 

Specialty Paper 

The Specialty Paper is typically written during the third or fourth year of graduate study, after 
the Master’s degree is obtained and the student receives approval to continue for the PhD. The 
Specialty Paper has two major purposes. The first is to allow the faculty to evaluate the student's 
ability to develop a sophisticated analysis of a specialized topic within social psychology. The 
second is to provide the student with an important professional experience, namely choosing a 
timely theoretical question, reviewing and integrating the relevant literature on this question, 
critically evaluating the work to date, and providing a conceptual framework capable of both 
understanding past research and generating new research. 

The basic format for the Specialty Paper is a scholarly paper of the sort published in the 
Psychological Bulletin, Psychological Review, or Personality and Social Psychology Review. 
The paper should contain a critical review of a research area that goes well beyond any prior 
review of the same or a similar area, as well as a theoretical framework for integrating this work. 
Alternatively, students can opt to conduct a meta-analysis for a theoretical question of interest. 
Students are encouraged to choose a topic for the Specialty Paper that will be useful for their 
dissertation. 
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The student, in consultation with his or her advisor, submits a list of three proposed Specialty 
committee members to the faculty of the Social program. At least two of these should be faculty 
members of the Social program.  

After the committee is approved by the program, the student submits a proposal for the Specialty 
Paper (15 double-spaced pages maximum, excluding references, figures, and tables) to 
committee members. The proposal, developed in consultation with and approved by the student’s 
advisor, should specify the proposed topic, the reason the topic warrants attention, an overview 
of the literature that will be covered (including selected references), and the likely organizational 
framework that will be used in the review.   

No earlier than one week after receiving the proposal, the committee meets with the student to 
discuss it. It is customary for the student to present a brief overview (approximately 10 minutes) 
of the proposal prior to responding to questions. The committee makes suggestions for any 
changes in the proposal and decides whether it can be approved at the meeting. If not, the 
committee decides on a next step (e.g., circulation of a modified proposal, another meeting). 
After the proposal is approved, the student can begin writing the paper.  

The student has 16 weeks to complete the paper, which should be no longer than 45 pages 
(excluding references, tables, and figures) and should adhere to the latest APA style 
requirements. During the writing period, the student can consult with others, including his or her 
advisor, but exchange of written drafts is not permitted. Substantial deviations from the approved 
proposal must be discussed with the committee by email or in person.  

After the Specialty paper is completed, the student distributes it to the committee. No earlier than 
one week after the paper is distributed, the student meets with the committee to defend it. It is 
customary for the student to present a brief overview (approximately 10 minutes) of the paper 
prior to responding to questions. Based on both the written paper and the oral defense, the 
committee will decide among three grade options: fail, pass, or pass with honors. Students will 
have two chances to pass the requirement. If a paper receives a failing grade, the committee can 
either recommend changes (the more likely option) or ask the student to submit a new proposal.  

If changes are recommended, they can be offered at the meeting or communicated by the advisor 
within one week. The committee will also decide how the next draft will be evaluated (e.g., each 
member will independently read the paper and vote on its acceptability; the committee will meet 
again with the student). The student will have 6 weeks to complete the second draft. If this draft 
does not receive a passing grade, the student will be terminated from the program at the end of 
the current semester.  

If a new proposal is required, all of the above policies will apply to the first and second drafts.  

It is expected that students will successfully defend the Specialty paper by the end of their fifth 
year in the program. Unless exempted by the program faculty, students who fail to do so will not 
be permitted to continue in graduate training and will be terminated at the end of the current 
semester.  



 7 

Alternative Mechanism: First authorship of a review/theoretical article in a peer-reviewed journal 
fulfills the Specialty Paper requirement. 

PhD Dissertation 

The PhD dissertation is meant to be an ambitious and novel empirical contribution to the field of 
social psychology. Although students can expect assistance and support from their advisor in this 
project, they are expected to take the lead in formulating research questions and to show 
substantial independence in designing relevant studies, collecting and analyzing data, and writing 
a draft of the dissertation.   

After completing the specialty paper, and normally during the fourth or fifth year of graduate 
study, the student, in consultation with his or her advisor, submits a list of four or more proposed 
PhD committee members to the faculty of the Social program. At least four members of the 
committee, including the major advisor, must be members of the Graduate Faculty, and at least 
one committee member must hold a primary appointment in another department at Pitt or at 
another university. At least two committee members must be core members of the Social 
program. A student must check with both the relevant Program Chair(s) and the 
Graduate Administrator when forming the dissertation committee to assure that 
all member requirements are met. The student should be sure to allow time for 
the approval process before scheduling a proposal meeting. *Any external committee 
members must be approved by the Dean of Graduate Studies. The social program chair must 
submit a description of why this committee member is appropriate and qualified to serve on the 
committee.* 

The remainder of the procedures for the PhD dissertation are identical to those for the Master’s 
thesis, with the following exceptions:  

- There is no page limit for the proposal or final document.   

- The PhD committee must meet at least once each year between the proposal and defense dates. 
A record of each meeting must be maintained in the student's departmental 
file. The student is responsible for making sure that these annual doctoral 
committee meetings are held and that notes from the meeting are placed in the 
student's departmental file (by notifying the Graduate Student Administrator). 

- After the proposal is approved, the student must submit an Admission to Candidacy Form. This 
form must be signed and processed a minimum of eight months prior to the final oral 
dissertation defense. The Office of Graduate Studies considers the date of the 
student’s admission to candidacy as the date on which it is approved, not the 
date on which the proposal meeting was held. 

- Prior to meeting with the committee for the final defense, the student gives a 30-minute 
presentation that has been advertised to the university community, followed by a question period.  
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- The PhD degree is not awarded until the student has received approval for any modifications of 
the dissertation and has successfully completed all other requirements described above. 

- The required paperwork should be obtained from the Graduate Administrator in 
advance of a milestone committee meeting. At the conclusion of the meeting, 
please contact the Graduate Administrator to begin distribution of the milestone 
card to each committee member via DocuSign. The Graduate Administrator will 
record the milestone information in the department records. 

- The student must complete all requirements for the PhD degree within 10 years of enrolling in 
graduate school (or within eight years if the student received credit for a Master's degree 
obtained at another institution).  

 
Advising and Mentoring  

Upon admission, each student is assigned a faculty advisor in the Social program based on the 
apparent fit between the student’s and faculty member’s research interests. During their first 
year, students are expected to spend a substantial amount of time conducting research supervised 
by their advisor. Typically this involvement evolves into a Master’s project under the advisor’s 
supervision. In some cases, however, divergent interests or stylistic differences cause a student to 
desire to change advisors (either before or after the Master’s thesis). Students are free to make 
such changes contingent on the willingness of a new advisor to adopt this role. The program 
chair and the department ombudsman are available to help resolve any advising problems that 
may arise. (For information on faculty advising responsibilities and resolution of problems with 
advisors, see relevant sections of the Department of Psychology Graduate Student Handbook.) 

Shortly after entering the program, each student is assigned a three-person mentoring committee 
composed of faculty with primary appointments in the Psychology Department. The committee 
is composed of the student's advisor and two other faculty selected in light of the student’s 
research interests. The composition of the committee may change during the student’s graduate 
career as a function of shifts in student interests and faculty availability. The committee meets 
with the student at least once a year to discuss course selection, research activities, training 
opportunities, and progress in meeting program, departmental, and university deadlines. (For 
departmental deadlines, see the Department of Psychology Graduate Student Handbook.)  

Advisors should provide the opportunity for regular, uninterrupted meetings with each advisee. 
As a general rule, the student should expect to spend at least 30 minutes per week talking with 
their advisor, with longer or more frequent meetings early on and during periods of proposal 
development, data gathering, and manuscript preparation. Although lab meetings may be a good 
milieu for such interactions, students should regularly meet individually with their faculty 
advisors. Meetings should be scheduled at a mutually convenient time, and students should feel 
free to request more frequent or longer meetings as necessary. 

Additionally, advisors should support their students’ efforts to broaden their scholarly expertise 
by permitting them to participate in research and training opportunities outside of the advisor’s 
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lab and should provide students sufficient independence to pursue such opportunities should they 
be desired. At the same time, students should be discouraged from pursuing opportunities that 
are unlikely to contribute to their professional development or that will detract substantially from 
their progress toward meeting milestones. 

Advisors who anticipate an extended period of limited availability (e.g., a sabbatical, leave, or 
long stretch of intense demands on their time) should notify their advisees as far in advance as 
possible and work with them to make plans to minimize potential disruptions in students’ 
progress and training. Generally, this will include working with advisees to select agreed-upon 
secondary advisors who can stand in for the primary advisors to maintain students’ training and 
progress. These plans should be communicated to the relevant Program Chair(s), and also to the 
Department Chair as part of written faculty leave requests. If a leave or absence is unexpected 
and a faculty advisor is unable to communicate with an advisee, the advisee should work with 
the relevant Program Chair(s) and/or the Department Chair to identify an interim secondary 
advisor. Additionally, during either a planned or unexpected leave or absence of a student’s 
advisor, the Program Chair(s) should maintain regular contact with the student to ensure the 
student’s training needs are being met. 

Discussion of summer funding should be initiated by the advisor in the fall term or before. The 
advisor and student should discuss various possible sources of summer funding, and the advisor 
should be open to the student working in other labs that can provide funding or exploring other 
kinds of summer support.  

Depending on the lab, funding for conferences and other scholarly training opportunities (e.g., 
statistical workshops) might be standardized across time and student, or (more likely), might 
fluctuate depending on current funding. Students should feel it is appropriate to initiate 
discussions with their advisors regarding funding for these opportunities.  

Students may be expected to devote effort to research activities and general lab functions that 
directly or indirectly advance their scholarly development separate from their milestone progress. 
However, such expectations should be moderate in scope when they are unfunded or do not 
advance a student’s scholarly development (generally less than 10 h per week). They should be 
associated with appropriate credit for the work (e.g., co-authorship on resulting publications). 
Note that this policy does not apply when student effort falls within the scope of a GSR 
appointment, in which case up to 20 hours of weekly student effort can be required, without 
expectation of co-authorship or other non-financial gain. ***Please refer to the Psychology 
Department’s Graduate Student Handbook for information about procedure and expectations 
regarding Graduate Student Researcher (GSR) appointments.*** 

Students who wish to change advisors have the right to do so. In such cases, it is the 
responsibility of the student to identify a faculty member willing to serve as the new advisor, 
though they should expect guidance about the process from their Program Chair(s). They must 
receive approval from their Program to change advisors; if a change in program is also expected, 
the new Program must also approve the student’s advisor and program change. 
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Undergraduate Teaching 

Because many students go on to academic careers that require teaching skills, students are 
required to assume responsibility for teaching an undergraduate course at least once during their 
graduate career. This teaching is supervised and evaluated by a faculty teaching mentor, and 
students are also encouraged to seek advice from other faculty and students with expertise 
relevant to the course they will teach. To help them prepare for teaching, students are required to 
take a department-sponsored teaching course (PSY 2970). In addition, each time they teach, 
students are required to have their course evaluated by the Office of Measurement and 
Evaluation of Teaching. Copies of course evaluations should be submitted as part of the 
student’s annual self-report and are reviewed by the student’s mentoring committee as well as 
the program faculty. 

Once a teaching appointment is requested for a student, it is the student and 
advisor’s responsibility to keep the Associate Chair apprised of potential changes 
in the support plans (e.g., new funding for a GSR or fellowship appointment). 

Once a student signs their TA/TF appointment letter, this is considered a binding 
commitment. Should an alternative source of support arise after an appointment 
letter has been signed, it may be possible for the student to be released from this 
commitment if a replacement can be identified, but this is not guaranteed. 
Additionally, students should be aware that last-minute shifts in appointment 
types (e.g., from TA to GSR) can lead to a delay in funding because they require 
paperwork to be filed with and processed by several offices prior to payment 
being made. 

 
Service 

It is expected that students will be active members of our community by assisting with new 
student recruitment and volunteering for opportunities to have input on program, department and 
school policies, and operations. Joining a committee and/or helping with an initiative not only 
helps influence and improve our community, but is an excellent way to build valuable experience 
in collaborating toward shared goals, navigating the interests of multiple stakeholders, and 
helping with logistical challenges. This is valuable for students interested in academia (where 
service is expected and valued) and for the CVs of students considering careers in industry, 
where prospective employers value examples of an applicant working as part of a group, and of 
management experience. Students can get involved in service within the program, department, 
university, or field of social psychology. It is encouraged that students discuss the amount and 
type of service they should take on with their advisor and/or mentoring committee.  
 

Professional Development 
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Besides talking with their advisors about professional and career issues, students have an 
opportunity to attend departmental presentations on such topics as grant preparation, job 
searches, and work-life balance. In addition, selected program seminars are devoted to related 
issues. Students are also encouraged to present their work in program seminars and at 
professional meetings, to submit papers to journals, to apply for fellowships and grants, and to 
develop a record of success in teaching.  

 
Evaluation 

In the spring of each year, students’ past performance and future goals are evaluated by the 
social faculty, with input from mentoring committee members outside the program, if any. Prior 
to this meeting, students are asked to submit a self-report containing information about their 
work during the past year and their plans for the coming year, as well as supporting material. 
Following the meeting, students receive an evaluation letter from the program chair recognizing 
accomplishments, identifying potential problems, suggesting useful courses of action, and 
specifying consequences for unresolved problems.  
 
In addition, students are asked to submit a report of their progress to the Director of Graduate 
Studies in the Psychology Department. The Director then sends a letter indicating students’ 
progress in meeting departmental milestone criteria.  
 
In evaluating students, program faculty use (a) the program-specific criteria set forth in this 
document and (b) the department-wide criteria set forth in the Psychology Department’s 
Graduate Student Handbook. Beyond meeting milestones and other requirements, students 
should aim to present a first-author poster or talk at a national conference at least 
every other year. Students should aim to submit their initial first-author 
publication by the end of their 3rd year. An earlier submission is preferable, and 
the lack of a submission by the end of the 4th year is a point of concern. 
 
Remedies for Inadequate Progress 
 
Depending on circumstances, a student who is failing to meet program, departmental, or 
university requirements can be placed on provisional status, denied departmental funding, or 
terminated from the PhD program.  

 

***Important: This document does not contain detailed information about many departmental 
and university policies. Students are responsible for obtaining necessary information (much of 
which is contained in the Department of Psychology Graduate Student Handbook) and adhering 
to all relevant policies. The Departmental Graduate Student Administrator can be helpful in this 
regard. 
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